
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REQUEST FOR QUOTE (RFQ) 

ADDENDUM NUMBER TWO (2) 

DATE: April 22, 2025 

 

 

PROJECT: Permanent Roof Repair  

Birmingham-Shuttleworth International Airport 

  Birmingham, Alabama 

 

From:  Birmingham Airport Authority (BAA) 

  5900 Messer Airport Highway 

  Birmingham, Alabama 35212 

 

To:   All Participants 

 

 

General:  

 

This addendum will form a part of the RFQ and modifies the original Request for Quote (RFQ) 

document.  The following changes take precedence over items in the RFQ.  Any portion of the 

RFQ not changed by this Addendum remains in effect.  Recipients of the Addendum are advised 

to provide this Addendum to anyone to whom they further distribute without the BAA’s 

knowledge. 

 

Participants in this RFQ are required to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in their proposal.  

Failure to do so may subject Proposer for disqualification. 

 

 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION/CLARIFICATIONS/DESCRIBED BELOW: 

 

 

Please note that the Proposal due date has been extended until April 28, 

2025.  All proposals are due by 2:00 PM the latest on April 28, 2025. 
 



 

 

1. Question: What is the address for the Kaiser building in question? Or could you provide 

a google earth of the building? 

 

Answer: Adjacent to the new Air Cargo facility, located on 50th street North. See 

building within red circle below. 

 
 

 

2. Question: As best I can tell, the Kaiser buildings are aircraft hangars. There is a note in 

the RFQ about insurance requirements being different if the work is airside vs non-

airside. It references Exhibit A, but there is no exhibit A attached. Can you please provide 

exhibit A, and confirm if the work would be considered Airside or Non-airside?  

 

Answer: This work would be considered non-airside. See attached. 

 

 

3. Question: Can you please confirm badging requirements/processes?  

 

Answer: No badging necessary as this building is not within the airport’s perimeter fence 

line. 

 



 

4. Question: What is the building access? I imagine an aircraft hangar is too tall to reach 

with a portable extension ladder. Is there fixed access at the building? Or is equipment 

needed.  

Answer: There is a ladder on the interior of the building that provides access to the roof. 

 

 

5. Question: Is it possible to visit the building prior to bidding to look at the roof type to 

quote the permanent repairs appropriately? If so, please provide contact info for the POC. 

If not, can you confirm what the roof type is?  

 

Answer: Yes, a site visit will be conducted on Thursday, April 24th at 3:00 p.m.  The 

POC for the site visit is Ocean Boyd (oboyd@flybhm.com).  Please RSVP no later than 

end of business on Wednesday, April 23rd to receive meeting point instructions. 

 

 


